MINUTES
MAY 16, 2013

A regular meeting of the Town Board was held on May 16, 2013 at 7:00 p.m. in the Town Hall Auditorium.
Item 1 – Roll call.  Those present and answering roll call: Trustees; Daniels, Moos, Rohn, Ross, and Truax and Mayor Moser.  Attorney Anson was also present.  Absent: Trustee Heaton.
Item 2 - Review of the Minutes of the April 18th meeting.  Trustee Ross moved to approve the April 18th minutes as written, seconded by Trustee Rohn.  Motion carried 5-0.  
Item 3 – Oil & gas well applications: PDC Energy is applying for two well sites on the southern part of the Industrial Park, North of Weld County Road 72.  Mark, Josh Wagner and Jeff Billingham of PDC Energy appeared before the board to provide background, information and respond to questions.  They plan to be drilling early to mid-September.  Gary stated the application packets are complete.  Everyone is satisfied with the location of the wells.  There will be a total of seven wells.  Concluding discussion Trustee Truax moved to approve the application from PDC Energy with the understanding they will follow everything in Section 7 of the Oil and Gas Drilling Regulations Ordinance, seconded by Trustee Daniels.  Motion carried 5 – 0.
Item 4 – Nathan Godsey (1225 Aspen Court) request to amend Eaton Municipal Code to allow chickens within the town limits.  The board has received a letter requesting the existing ordinance prohibiting chickens in the town limits be revised to allow them.  Mr. Godsey appeared before the board explaining his request for the revision and answer any questions they may have.  After a lengthy discussion Trustee Ross moved to table the matter until further research is completed on how other towns in the area are dealing with it, seconded by Trustee Truax.  Motion carried 5 – 0.   
[bookmark: _GoBack]Item 5 – 2012 Audit Reports:  Alan Holmberg with Anderson & Whitney.  Alan Holmberg reviewed the highlights of the audit and answered questions for the Town and Eaton Housing Authority.  Concluding discussion and review, Trustee Ross moved to accept the audit as presented, seconded by Trustee Truax.  Motion carried 5 – 0.
Item 6 – Citizen comments/Questions.  Carol Mogus and Bob Piotrowski, residents on Fifth Street appeared to receive an update on the trail behind their property and right-of-way where you could enter the trail.  Gary reported the project will be started in a couple of weeks with grading done by Jack Goodell.
Item 7 - Reports.  Chief Mueller reported the police department has passed an audit with CBI and the State of Colorado.  Trustee Ross stated he would like to go on record commending the job that Chief Mueller has done since taking over the police department which includes some very positive changes.  
The board expressed concern with the speed limit on Highway 85 & Weld County Road 76.  Gary suggested a letter be drafted from the board and police chief to CDOT expressing the concern and see if a response is received.
Trustee Ross gave a report on the current happenings with the MPO.
Mayor Moser gave a report on the Library District.
Gary reported the new Headwork screen at the Sewer Plant is in and appears to be working well.  Gary also reported there are no restrictions on the potable water due to a good carry over from last year and will keep an eye on the situation from month to month.  Gary requested a work session for June 3rd  at 7:00 p.m. with the buyers of the old sugar factory property to explain the plans on the tracks and how they are going to run their operation.  The electronic packets are still a work in progress.     
Item 8 – Adjourn.  As there was no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:59 p.m.

                                                                                                Erika C. Bagley, Town Clerk
